
 

 
 
 

 AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY 

AGENDA DATE June 11, 2019 

DESCRIPTION RECEIVE BIDS AND AWARD CONSTRUCTION CONTRACT FOR THE 
NORTHBOUND OLD SAN ANTONIO ROAD RIGHT TURN LANE AT HERFF 
ROAD AND CONSIDER RESOLUTION NO. 2019-R53; A RESOLUTION 
AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO AND MANAGE AN 
AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF BOERNE AND 
_________________ FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE NORTHBOUND 
OLD SAN ANTONIO ROAD RIGHT TURN LANE AT HERFF ROAD. 

STAFF’S 
RECOMMENDED 
ACTION (be specific) 

Receive bids and Approve Resolution No. 2019-R53; awarding the 
construction project to add a right turn lane on northbound Old San 
Antonio Road at Herff Road to Lone Star Site Work in an amount not 
to exceed $79,833.95. 

CONTACT PERSON Michael Mann – Utilities Director 
SUMMARY Herff Road between Main Street and River Road in its current 

configuration was recently constructed by Kendall County.  It 
functions very well as a safe relief route for traffic needing simplified 
access to IH-10 and Main Street from north and east of the City.  The 
new roadway is a divided four-lane section with turn lanes in the 
median islands at appropriate locations.  At the intersection with Old 
San Antonio Road, the signalized intersection design facilitates 
widening of the existing two-lane roadway.  But, no other 
improvements were made to Old San Antonio Road itself. 
 
It has been observed from traffic operations that there is an 
immediate need for adding a right-turn lane on northbound Old San 
Antonio Road at Herff.   A significant volume of traffic desires to 
proceed eastbound but is often blocked from doing so by traffic that 
is stopped waiting to turn left at that signal.  The need for this 
improvement is more readily apparent by the worn path of vehicles 
that have wandered off the roadway at the intersection to make this 
right turn.  Thus, the project to pave an additional northbound lane 
and make the appropriate signage and striping improvements was 
prioritized. 
 
Through a previous action of the Council, the project design was 
prepared by Maestes and Associates.  Following completion of the 
design, Maestes estimated that the construction cost would be 
$67,019.30. 
 

  District Impacted 

  1 = Wolosin 

  2 = Woolard 

  3 = Scott 

  4 = Fowler 

  5 = Macaluso 

  All 



 

Two construction bids were received, ranging from $79,833.95 and 
$88,659.00.  These amounts were both higher than the engineer’s 
estimate, but the relatively small difference between them suggests 
the actual value of the work is slightly higher than the estimate. 
 
On the basis of the above, Staff recommends the Council receive the 
bids and award the construction contract to the low bidder, Lone Star 
Site Work, at a cost of $79,833.95.  Weather permitting, the 
construction should be complete by the end of this summer (2019). 
 

COST $79,833.95 
SOURCE OF FUNDS Street Department Operating Budget 
ADDITIONAL 
INFORMATION 

 

 
This summary is not meant to be all inclusive.  Supporting documentation is attached. 
 
 


